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Request for Decision   United Townships of Head, Clara & Maria Municipal Council 
Type of Decision 

Meeting Date Friday, August 12, 2011 Report Date Wednesday, August 10, 2011 
Decision 
Required 

 Yes X No 
Priority 

X High  Low 

Direction Only 
 Information Only x 

Type of 
Meeting 

X Open  Closed 

 
REPORT TITLE 

Clerk’s Report – For Information Only 12/08/11/801 
 
 
 

1. I have heard from Bill Instance, he is working on the harassment issue referred to him and 
will likely contact each of you in the near future to that end. 

 
2. One summer student is finished work today; the other will finish his employment with us 

next week. 
 

3. The staff of the 4 Seasons Lodge have expressed that their outing at Old Mackey Park was 
well met with their residents and would like to continue.   Staff have given permission for 
them to use our BBQ for additional outings. We will have staff deliver and pick up the BBQ 
as last time. 
 

4. Staff have directed that an instrument registered in error in 1999 during a severance of the 
Tooley property in Bissett attaching a right of way to all parts of a severance be deleted.  At 
that time all parts of the severed parcel were encumbered with a right of way for road 
access even when some of those parts did not front on the road or the deeded right of way.  
This action is required to clear title on a property pending a sale.  I have been ensured by 
the purchaser’s solicitor that the township will not be held financially responsible for this 
deletion.  Should the error be presented to the lawyer who registered it in error for 
correction at his expense as it may affect other properties at future dates? Council’s 
thoughts? 

 
5. Complaint of goose droppings at Old Mackey Park and not wanting to use the facility that 

we have created due to the unsanitary nature.  Any thoughts on diverting.  Ken Giroux has 
been looking into using a type of fertilizer that they are trying in Ottawa as a deterrent, not 
sure how Council would like to proceed with this problem. 

 
6. I have been meeting with Petawawa, Laurentian Valley and Philippe Geoffrion on the 

county wide emergency management exercise for 2011.  Please set aside Wednesday, 
October 25, 2011 for our exercise. 

 
 
 
 


